






































































Oregon Parks and Recreation Department Oregon Department of State Lands Representative 
David Gomberg 
Senator Arnie Roblan 
Jason Miner, Governor’s Office 
Mary Faith Bell, Tillamook County Commissioner 
Bill Baertlein, Tillamook County Commissioner 
David Yamamoto, Tillamook County Commissioner 
 

July 31, 2020 
 

Dear Officials, 
We have debated for two days about writing this letter. For almost two years, David and I have 
written letters, spoke at every level of meeting from the State to County levels and attended 
almost every hearing discussing the Facebook/Edge industrial drilling project on a residential lot 
in Tierra Del Mar. 
 
No one appeared to be seriously listening to our concerns or those of our neighbors. And now — 
especially given that we live in a high-hazard earthquake zone — we try again. 
 
Now, at long last, is the time to listen. The Oregon Coast is a remarkably beautiful area that 
needs to be protected. The environment needs to be protected; the ocean habitat needs to be 
protected. And we, the human residents, need to be protected. 
 
Simply put, leaving drilling detritus in the ocean — 1,100 feet of drill pipe, a drill tip, a gyro 
module, a steering tool and 6,500 gallons of bore gel in the drill prism — is not acceptable. And 
then, in a classic case of adding insult to injury, no one at the federal, state or county level was 
notified for nearly two months. 
 
It begs the question: What else haven’t they revealed? 
 
Given their behavior, and their engineering bungling, how is it possible that Facebook/Edge be 
allowed a second “try” near the same drill site?  They told us that they would be back January, 
2021, to begin again. If they fail yet again, will they get a third try? A fourth?  
 
Please listen, this time, and deny Facebook/Edge Cable further drilling rights. Protect us, our 
beaches, and ocean marine life. 
 

Sincerely, 
David and Candace Churchley 
5955 Harris Avenue 
(Tierra Del Mar) 
Cloverdale, OR 97112 
503-965-5102 
Cscapecreations@gmail.com 

tel:503-965-5102
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From: Lynnae Ruttledge <lynnae.ruttledge@comcast.net> 
Date: July 29, 2020 at 1:08:31 PM PDT 
To: HAVEL Chris * OPRD <Chris.Havel@oregon.gov>, bill.ryan@dsl.state.or.us, ali.r.hansen@state.or.us, 
SENNEWALD OPRD <Jay.Sennewald@oregon.gov> 
Subject: We are better than this ... 

 
Hello OPRD and DSL: while it’s appreciated that you have now informed the Tierra Del Mar community 
of the egregious behavior by Facebook/Edge Cable, you need to hear loud and clear that simply 
‘reviewing your options’ is not acceptable. Echoing what you are hearing from other TDM neighbors, I 
call upon you to honor your organizations’ missions and demonstrate that you can be better stewards of 
the public trust: revoke the permits and do it now.  
 
The Tierra Del Mar community and its supporters have been on record for more than a year and half, 
expressing our concerns and stating our opposition to this project. We have stated over and over again 
that the industrial nature of the Facebook project was inappropriate for our oceanfront community. We 
have been forced to endure months of industrial drilling and its concomitant impacts. We learned in 
early May that the project had failed and that they would be coming back to try again in January. 
Facebook has been anything but a good neighbor. A do-over is not going to improve their performance.  
 
It was bad enough to learn in early May that a catastrophic failure had occurred and that Facebook 
planned to return in 2021 and try again. Now we learn from you that “approximately 1,100 feet of drill 
pipe, a drill tip, two tools for drill steering and tracking and approximately 6,500 gallons of drilling fluid 
were abandoned.” And even more damning - “Edge Cable did not notify DSL of the abandoned 
equipment until June 17, 2020. The delay in notification eliminates any potential options for recovery of 
the equipment.”  
 
We are better than this. We have a responsibility to protect our natural resources from deleterious 
actions. We must be better stewards of the public trust. Abandoning and not being able to retrieve 
significant amounts of drilling equipment under the seabed is egregious beyond comprehension. This 
shouldn’t be acceptable to any anyone, and especially not acceptable to our state agencies. 
 
I call upon you to do the right thing. Revoke the permits and do it now.  
 
Lynnae Ruttledge 
5885 Austin Ave.  
Tierra Del Mar 
(360) 915-2008  
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